P.S. 30 SCHOOL SLT	 MEETING MINUTES
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Mrs. Morenzi approved the minutes.
Ms. Fusco seconds the minutes.
Construction Updates
Initial plan was to have the schoolyard opened the end of December which unfortunately did not happen.  New plans have been made (in writing) to have the schoolyard scaffolding moved to allow more room for recess and will be open on February 1st.  The schoolyard will be closed again from June 1st until August 30th. The school construction is estimated to be completed by the Summer of 2020.   
Algebra for All
We received a grant for $23,150 which will be used for a Saturday program open to all 5th graders from 9 am – 12 pm.  The students will be broken up into four classes.  The classes will be broken down into 30-minute topics and any left-over time will be used for test prep. 
February Break
Test prep homework will be sent home over the break. 
Computer Science for All
Held in the beginning of December.  A parent meeting is to be scheduled for 5th grade on February 12th.  [Date is to be confirmed.] 
The DOE has a contract to turn old computers into chrome books.  Date pending, but we are expecting to have our old computers in class 401 switched to chrome books.   
Grant
In addition to the smartboards for the 5th grade, 32 iPads and an iPad cart previously purchased, Promethean boards, printers and ink were also ordered with the remaining technology grant funds.  
Furniture
Needed desks & chairs have recently been purchased and distributed where needed.  Additionally, the second grade has requested new desks & chairs. 
Capital requests
Asking for a $35,000 grant for a possible new gym floor.  Also requested new basketball hoops which may be received from P.S. 14.
Stop and Drop
The Stop & Drop line in the morning has been insane.  A memo on Stop & Drop rules will be sent home.  In addition, due to the construction, pick up has also been horrible.  Many parents are parking and blocking driveways.  
Boosterthon
Lori Nappi & Theresa Bruno discussed the Boosterthon fundraiser.  They received many positive comments on the program and it is very well organized.  Tonight’s challenge is a homework pass which is expected to go over well with the upper grades.  The Hero-Fit challenge is scheduled for January 23rd and we are on target to make our goal of $25,000.   If our target is in fact reached the students with the top pledges (2 per grade) will get to slime Mr. Ihne and Mr. Napolitano on Monday, February 4th.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Lori Nappi, PTA President









